Minutes of Greenville Town Council Meeting May 12^{th,} 2014

There was an executive session held at 6:30 PM at town hall to discuss the marshal's department salaries. Councilpersons present were President Richardson, Bob Wright, Greg Redden and Patti Hayes.

Council President Talbotte Richardson called the regular monthly meeting to order. Other Councilpersons present were Greg Redden, Bob Wright, and Patti Hayes along with Clerk Jack Travillian. Also attending the meeting were Water Superintendent Gary Getrost, town attorney Chris Lane and several concerned citizens. The meeting was opened with a prayer from Marshall Bill Burkhart followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes: The minutes for April 14th regular meeting was discussed. Motion was made by President Richardson and seconded by Councilman Redden to accept the proposed minutes. Motion passed 4-0 with no changes.

Marshal Report:

The Marshal's report was sent to each councilmember by Marshal Burkhart. Marshal Burkhart advised the council that all officers have qualified in firearms for 2014. The department is working on updating SOP's, working on each systematically as needed.

Financial:

Review/Approval Checks and Expenditures: Clerk Travillian presented the forms for the checks written from the utility and the town. The checks were approved without objections.

Committee Reports:

Streets and Roads:

Councilman Wright asked about the possibility of having turn lanes arrows for the new stop light at the corner of Highway 150 and Greenville/Georgetown Road. Some residents have made a point about very long waits during heavy traffic (rush hour). He will follow up with INDOT with the request.

Utility Business:

ORDINANCE 2014-WR-020: RESOLUTION ON THE ESTABLISHMENT OF PETTY CASH FUND FOR THE WATER SEWER ACCOUNT FOR THE GREENVILLE WATER AND SEWAGE UTILITY: The resolution was presented to the council. Motion was made by President Richardson and seconded by Councilman Wright. Motion passed 4-0.

Superintendent Getrost gave the monthly adjustment report. The council accepted the adjustments without comment.

A representative from Astbury Water Technology, the company that does maintenance for the Heritage Springs sewer plant, gave a report about a missing pipe for the secondary treatment. It appears the pipe was damaged some time ago and was capped off instead of being replaced. The council gave approval to have the repairs completed as soon as possible.

Green Up Greenville: Councilman Wright requested a trash collection date to be set up to assist in some property cleanups. The date of June 21, 2014 from 9:00 AM till 3:00 PM was approved. The location will be at Greenville Auto located at 9351 US Highway 150. This will be for residents of Greenville only. The citizen must have a preregistration slip which can be pick up at the Greenville Water Utility, 9706 Clark Street. The councilpersons will distribute flyers in their district to advertise.

The council will hold another executive session to make a final determination about marshal department salaries. It will be held at Greenville Town Hall, 9706 Clark Street, on Thursday May 22, 2014 at 6:30.

No further business coming before the Council the meeting was adjourned.

Next Monthly Meeting to be held at 7:00 P.M. at Greenville Town Hall, 9706 Clark Street, on June 9^h , 2014.

PRESIDING OFFICER

TOWN OF GREENVILLE, INDIANA

TALBOTTE RICHARDSON

JACK TRAVILLIAN ØLERK / TREASURER